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FINANCIAL ASSISTANCE 
The Mt. Grant General Hospital (MGGH) Financial Assistance Policy (FAP) 
exists to provide eligible patients partially or fully discounted emergent or 
medically necessary hospital care. Patients seeking Financial Assistance 
must apply for the program, which is summarized below.  

Eligible Services – Emergent and/or medically necessary healthcare services 
provided by Mt. Grant General Hospital, Lefa L. Seran, and Mt. Grant Rural 
Health Clinic.  

Mt. Grant General Hospital o6ers the following payment and discount 
policies. 

• Payment arrangements are available upon request.  
• A 50% discount for non-insured patients who are paying their statement 

balance in full.  
• Discount based on income and Federal Poverty Level Guidelines are 

available for qualified individuals.  

How to Apply – Financial Assistance Applications may be 
obtained/completed/submitted by doing one of the following:  

• Obtain an application in person at Mt. Grant General Hospital located at 
200 S. A St. Hawthorne, NV 89415.  

• Request to have an application mailed to you by calling (775)945-2461. 

Determination of Financial Assistance Eligibility – Generally, patients are 
eligible for financial assistance based on their income level and assets as 
determined by Federal Poverty Guidelines (FPG) and the patient’s ability to 
pay. Eligible patients will not be charged more for emergencies or other 
medically necessary care than patients who have insurance. If an individual 
has su`icient insurance coverage or assets available to pay for care, they may 
be deemed ineligible for financial assistance.  

Please contact the Insurance O6ice at (775)945-2461 ext. 249 for further 
information 
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